
 
 

NOTICE OF REVIEW OF  
POLLING DISTRICTS AND POLLING PLACES 

 
 
Newcastle-under-Lyme Borough Council is conducting a review of polling 
districts and polling places in accordance with the Representation of the 
People Act 1983 (as amended by the Electoral Registration and 
Administration Act 2013). 
 
The (Acting) Returning Officer (ARO) for the future Parliamentary 
constituencies of Newcastle-under-Lyme will comment on the proposals. 
Those representations will be published on the Council’s website and Castle 
House (Council Offices) in accordance with the timetable set out below. 
 
In addition, representations are invited from electors within the Borough or the 
Staffordshire Parliamentary constituencies, elected members, local political 
parties and organisations that have expertise in relation to access for people 
with different types of disability. 
 
Persons or bodies making representations should, if possible, give alternative 
places that may be used as polling places. 
 
Comments and representations may be submitted as follows: 
             
              By    Post :            Elections Office 

Castle House 
Barracks Road,  
Newcastle-under-Lyme,  
ST5 1BL  

 
 Email address: electreg@newcastle-staffs.gov.uk  
 
 Website address www.newcastle-staffs.gov.uk  
 
Documents relating to the review can be inspected on the Council’s website at 
www.newcastle-staffs.gov.uk or at the Council Offices. 
 
Timetable for the Review: 

 
Publication of notice and 
commencement of review 

 
Monday 27 November 2023 

 
Public consultation period closes 

 
Tuesday 2 January 2024 

 
Consideration of all representations 

Wednesday 3 January 2024 

http://www.newcastle-staffs.gov.uk/
http://www.newcastle-staffs.gov.uk/


 
Submit final report (with any 
recommendations) to Full Council 

 
Wednesday 24 January 2024 

Notice of Publication of Revised 
Register 

 Thursday 1 February 2024 

 
 
 
 
 

Martin Hamilton, (Acting) Returning Officer,  
Newcastle-under-Lyme Borough Council 


